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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

We regularly inspect and maintain schools to ensure the safety and wellbeing of our school 
communities.  

The school holidays are the ideal time for maintenance and project work to take place in 
schools across the state to minimise any disruption to school operations and learning.  

Planned work over the Winter School Holidays  

We will be completing work at your school during the Winter School Holidays. This period may 
include from the end of the school day on Friday 5 July 2024 up to the first day of Term 3 for 
staff on Monday 22 July 2024.  

Over the school holidays at Castle Hill High School we will be undertaking: 

• industrial arts equipment servicing 
• plumbing, water line repairs and roof leak remediation 
• gas line repair 
• minor carpentry 
• external concreting 
• electrical work 
• locksmith work 
• air conditioner repairs 
• glazing. 

 
Work involving disturbance of known asbestos-containing material will be completed in 
accordance with work, health and safety laws and the NSW Department of Education’s 
Asbestos Management Plan with safety measures in place while work is being done. All work 
will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors and monitored by 
independent hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, 
policies and guidelines.      

Gym refurbishment  

The gymnasium refurbishment project will also begin in the Winter School Holidays and will 
continue throughout Term 3 2024. Stage 1 of this project involves installing new footings and 
replacing the timber floor. We are also repairing the staff study attached to the gym. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest 
priority.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.  
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